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REPORT OF THE LEADER OF THE CITY COUNCIL



TO THE CABINET MEETING 10thNOVEMBER, 2004


TITLE :  MANCHESTER CITY CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMPANY


RECOMMENDATIONS : 

(I)
It is recommended that (i) the invitation to join the board of the Manchester City Centre Management Company be accepted and that a contribution of £30,000 per annum be made to be funded from the Chief Executive’s budget, and (ii) the Leader of the Council provides an annual review to the Cabinet.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

To consider an invitation to become a member of the Manchester City Centre Management Company


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :     N/A

(Available for public inspection) 


ASSESSMENT OF RISK



There are three major risks:-

(i) that Salford’s identity will be totally subsumed within the regional centre

(ii) that we will not achieve value for our annual contribution

(iii) that there will be conflict over maintenance standards


These risks will be overcome provided we play a full role in the company and clearly identify our priorities within the context of the regional centre.  I have no reason to expect that our maintenance standards in the Chapel Street area are significantly different from those in Manchester City Centre.

THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS

         Chief Executive’s Budget  

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED   N/A

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED   Yes

	


CONTACT OFFICER :   John Willis, Chief Executive


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)   Ordsall and Irwell Riverside


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 1.  Creating Prosperity and Enhancing Life

                                            2.  Raising the Profile of the City


DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)

1. Introduction
1.1 One of the key objectives in the regeneration of the City has been to ensure that Salford and particularly the Chapel Street area takes full advantage of its position at the heart of the regional centre and that it is acknowledged as both integral and complementary to Manchester City Centre.

2. Recent Developments

2.1 Following earlier discussions, the Manchester City Centre Management Company, whose role is to ensure continued regeneration, investment and service improvement in Manchester City Centre, has acknowledged in their latest strategic plan the important contribution that Chapel Street and its environs can play – see map attached.

2.2 In order to play a full part, we have sought a much closer relationship with the management company and have now received an invitation to become a board member.  The company’s board comprises members and officers of Manchester City Council and private sector representatives.

2.3 Organisationally the company operates through its board, supported by a small executive team but also has quarterly `association meetings’ for interested parties and contributors, as well as a range of specific issues groups covering areas such as crime and transport.


The City Council would be encouraged to send representatives of all appropriate groupings.  In particular they would expect myself, as Leader of the Council, to attend Board meetings and would wish a local councillor to attend the `association meetings’.

2.4 In joining the management company, it would be expected that common standards of maintenance would be applied across the whole area, the Council would be encouraged to link its CCTV schemes into the Central Manchester control station and we would be linked into all the press, publicity and promotions of Manchester City Centre.

2.5 Funding of the company is through an annual contribution of approximately £700,000 from Manchester City Council and £300,000 per annum from the private sector.  It has been suggested that a contribution of some £30,000 per annum from Salford would be appropriate.

Councillor John Merry,

Leader of the Council
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